
Environment report September 2021 

• Weeds on the quay: due to the weather, there has been a proliferation of weed growth along 

the quay. Our contractor is going to give this a spray in time for carnival. 

• Foundry Lane bed: a decision was made not to cut this back yet due to the bushes flowering.  

• Litter picks: unfortunately, I do not have the time to organise these directly. Huge thanks to 

Shay Joyce and the Trojan Bootcamp for their regular litter picks and to all the individuals 

who do their bit for the town. 

• Station adopters: again, unfortunately I have been unable to organise anything at the station 

due to other commitments. I am very concerned that this area is really suffering without the 

required attention. 

Vanessa Bell 


